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SOUTH CAROLINA 

ARTS 
COMMISSION 

NEW APPOINTMENTS 

to the South Carolina Arts Commission 
by Gov. Robert E. McNair include Ter
rell L. Glenn, Columbia attorney and 
Henry Janiec, Dean of the School of 
Music at Converse College, Spartan
burg. 

Florence architect WilliamS. Dowis, 
Jr. was re-appointed to the Commis
sion. Mr. Dowis had served a one
year term as one of the original Arts 
Commission appointees in 1967. 

Succeeding Dr. Jess Casey, head of 
the Winthrop College School of Music, 
Mr. Dowis will serve until June 1972. 
President of the Florence Museum, he 
has directed community theatre in 
Florence, and is a partner in the ar
chitectural firm which designed the 
new Florence Little Theatre building. 
Dowis was among South Carolina artists 
chosen to display their work in the 
S.C. Invitational Exhibit this year. 
He has won recent awards for his 
paintings in the 16th Annual Pee Dee 
Regional Art Exhibit and the Darling
ton Art Festival. 

Mr. Glenn, a partner in the law firm 
of Glenn and Porter, is president of 
the Columbia Philharmonic Orchestra 
and succeeds its conductor, U.S.C. 
Music Department head Dr. Arthur M. 
Fraser as a member of the Commission. 
A past president of the Columbia Mu
sic Festival Association, Mr. Glenn 
served on the steering committee for
mulating the Musical Arts Drive for 
Columbia. The Chester native, cur
rently listed in Who's Who in Ameri
ca, a 1 so served on the steenng com
rnTttee to form the South Carolina 
Arts Commission. 

Mr. Janiec will also serve until 1972 
on the Commission. He succeeds David 
W. Reid of Converse College, presi
dent of the Fine Arts Council of Spar
tanburg County. Janiec, a New Jersey 
native and Oberlin Conservatory gra
duate, has served on the faculty of 
the Converse College School of Music 
for 17 years and since 1967 has been 
Dean . Conductor since 1952 of the 
Spartanburg Symphony, the Converse 
Chamber Orchestra and the Converse 
College Opera Workshop, Mr. Janiec 
has since 1964 directed the opera
tion of the Brevard, N.C. Music Cen
ter. 

* * * * * * * 

JOHN M. BITTERMAN, 

director of Columbia's Town Theatre 
since September 1967, became Assis
tant Director of the South Carolina 
Arts Commission on July 1. 

As Managing Director of Town Theatre 
during its 49th and 50th consecutive 
seasons, Bitterman introduced a ba
lanced program, with gross income in
creasing by more than 31 %. He selec
ted and made arrangements for lecture 
appearances by world- famed drama fi
gures Tyrone Guthrie and Margaret 
Webster, for Town Theatre members' 
bonus lectures in conjunction with 
the State-Record Company. 

Bitterman brings to his new state
wide position business experience at 
the management level, as well as dra
ma experience in acting, judging and 
lecturing. 
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JOHN M. BITTERMAN, NE\~ SOUTH CAROLINA ARTS COMt4ISSION ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, IS 
SHOWN, SECOND FROM LEFT, WITH EVALUATORS FR0M FOUR OTHER STATES' ARTS COUN 
CILS. LEFT TO RIGHT ARE ROBERT MARCHAND, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, MARYLAND ARTS 
COUNCIL; MR. BITTERMAN; AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS DEAN A. MYHR, MINNESOTA STATE 
ARTS COUNCIL; NORMAN L. FAGAN, \~EST VIRGINIA ARTS AND HUMANITIES COUNCIL AND 
CURT SCHWARTZ, OKLAHOMA ARTS AND HUMANITIES COUNCIL. NOT SHOWN IS THE FIFTH 
EVALUATOR, ANTHONY S. KELLER, CONNECTICUT COMMISSION ON THE ARTS. 

He is a member of the American Coun
cil of Drama Judges, the American 
Educational Theatre Association, 
ANTA and the S.C. Tricentennial Com
mission Performing Arts Committee. 
In 1968 a charter member of the S.C. 
Theatre Association, "'he was respon
sible for initiating the invitation 
to the Southeastern Theatre Confer
ence to convene in Columbia in 1972. 

******* 
FROM FI VE STATES, 

executive directors of other arts 
commissions and councils came this 
June as evaluators of the South Ca
rolina Arts Commission (see above). 

The evaluation which resulted brinqs 
out points which the observers have 
stressed "should be practiced by 
all of us". A copy of the evalua
tion was sent to all fifty-three o
ther state and territorial arts com
missions, and has been received with 
great interest. 

In addition, the team of observers 
made suggestions particularly beamed 
at South Carolina and its potential: 

"We strongly urge the Commission to 
expand the Affiliates Program and 
also to continue its work in the 
development of local arts councils 
where it appears des i rab 1 e." 

The evaluators also recommended that 
"the Commission use its influence to 
initiate an active campaign toward 
the State Board of Education's en
gaging a State Supervisor of Art 
Education". 

Program ideas included rural arts 
programs, teacher education and 
programs designed specifically for 
elementary, secondary and higher 

education, also that SCAC "investi
gate programming with the many mi 
litary installations in the state" 

"l~e would encourage cooperative 
planning and implementation", the 
team suggested, "of a children's 
gallery program, possibly origina
ted with the Columbia Museum of Art, 
co-sponsored by the Commission and 
the Junior Leaque of Columbia, pos
sibly in conjunction with the Tri
centennial observance". 

The observers also suggested a pro
gram in the environmental arts; i.e, 
Arts Commission representation in 
such studies as the Doxiadis Study, 
and development of the Capital Com
plex. 

* * * * * * * 
STEP THREE 

in long-range planning by the South 
Carolina Arts Commission follows the 
evaluation by visiting state arts 
council directors and a July Commis
sion meeting at which members dis
cussed objectives and potential pro
grams. 

Invited to participate in the third 
step of planning within a five-year 
framework were Clark Mitze, Director 
of State and Community Operations, 
National Endowment for the Arts, 
Washington, and Ralph Burgard, Exe
cutive Director, Associated Councils 
of the Arts, New York. Mr. Mitze 
and Mr. Burgard were keynote speak
ers at the May 10 second Governor's 
Conference on the Arts in Columbia, 
attended by arts leaders from over 
the state . 

Also invited to the Aug. 21-22 long
range planning sessions were Richard 
D. Collins, Executive Director,Maine 
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)tate Commission on the Arts and Hu
manities and Norman L. Fagan, Execu
tive Director, West Virginia Arts and 
Humanities Council. Mr . Fagan was a 
member of the five-man evaluation 
team visiting the Arts Commission in 
June. 

State officials invited to the August 
planning meeting were John Hills, 
Chief Budget Officer for the State of 
South Carolina and William A. Mcinnis, 
Director of the Division of Planning 
and Grants. I t was through this Di
vis i on that funds were allocated from 
the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development for the initial SCAC eva 
luation launching the far-reaching 
planning. 

* * * * * * * 

SCTA NEWS 

Again, we thank Philip C. Hill, pre
sident of the South Carolina Theatre 
Association and chairman of Furman 
University Department of Drama and 
Speech, for a special report on SCTA 
happen i ngs : 

September theatre bills reported as 
of midsummer include a children's 
play, to be announced, at GR~ENWO~D 
Little Theatre Sept. 25-27,wlth Al 
leen Lau director, and Marne by Pa
trick Dennis at ABBEVILLE Community 
Theatre in late September, wi t h Geor
ge Settles direct or . 

* * * * 

The UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA re
ports the following staff additions ; 
Jack Shirk, Assistant Professor and 
technical director and Barry Bailey, 
instructor and scene designer. 

* * * * 
SPARTANBURG Little Theatre plans a 
workshop in theatrical production 
and, in cooperation with the Spar
tanburg Arts Council, a workshop 
in playwriting . Scenes and/or plays 
will be presented informally to dra
matize for authors their achieve
ments, errors, etc. 

* * * * 
ABBEVILLE Community Theatre conti
nues with its renovation program in 
the Opera House. Air conditioning 
of the entire plan is anticipated 
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in the near future. Fletcher Fergu
son has been elected ACT president 
and Allen Savitz vice president for 
1969-70. An original play dealing 
with South Carolina and the Abbeville 
area during the War Between the 
States will be presented during the 
summer of 1970 as Abbeville's part 
in the Tricentennial celebration. 

* * * * 

LIMESTONE COLLEGE wi ll offer a major 
in theatre arts for the first time 
this year . Paul Holmberg has been 
added to the faculty, to teach thea
tre history, speech and theatre ap
preciation,and to direct both major 
productions and experimental works. 
Mr. Holmberg, from the University 
of Georgia, has written five plays 
which have been produced. 

* * * * 
BEAUFORT Little Theatre reports the 
election of their new president,Mrs. 
Herbert Keyserling. With the assis
tance of the South Carolina Arts 
Commission, the Theatre has had new 
lighting equipment installed, under 
the supervision of Norman Weber, 
Technical Director of Dock Street 
Theatre, CHARLESTON. Mrs. Elizabeth 
Malloch Davis, Beaufort Little Thea
tre director, conducted a six-week 
acting workshop during the summer. 

* * * * 
ANDERSON Community Theatre's new 
Board of Di rectors took office on 
July 1: Clyde A. Bolt, Jr., pres.; 
Ernest Garrison, lst vice-pres.; 
Jean Perkins, 2nd vice-pres.; Eva 
Stephenson, secretary; Robert Swit
tenberg, treasurer; Dorothy Town
send, Roy Coffee, Walter Walker, I
rene Warden and Don Castles. Sum
mer workshops for children and teen
agers were held under the direction 
of Sam Sanfilippo, theatre director. 
A fund drive for a new building is 
scheduled for September. 

*ft***** 
NEW HONOR FOR U.S.C. 

"In August the headquarters of the 
Center for Editions of American Au
thors were transferred from New York 
University to the University of South 
Carolina, when Dr. Matthew Bruccoli, 
of the University's English Depart
ment, became director of the Center. 

David C. Sennema, Executive Director 
John M. Bitterman, Assistant Director 
Miss Sadie Jenkins Battle, 

Administrative Assistant 
Miss Helen A. Lupo, Secretary 
Mrs. Walker Breland, Bookkeeper/ 
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By a happy coincidence, the first 
book to be pub 1 i shed with the sea 1 
of the Center in it after the Cen
ter's southern migration was Volt
meier a hitherto unobtainable novel 
oy-wriliam Gilmore Simms, published 
by the University of South Carolina 
Press on August 15. The Center over
sees the production of accurate texts 
of works of classical American wri
ters, such as Hawthorne, Melville, 
Emerson, Mark Twain, and others. Sur
prisingly, the texts of these authors 
normally available in bookstores un
til the Center became influential 
were full of accumulated misprints. 
Only when it is satisfied that the 
most meticulous efforts have been 
made to establish the correct text 
and the printer's efforts·have been 
proofread with a thoroughness that 
is usually reserved for the Bible 
(Voltmeier, for instance, was proof
read by more than 20 people!) does 
the Center allow its seal to appear 
in the book . " 

DISCOVERY 

Robert T. King, Director 
University of S.C. Press 

* * * * * * * 

of an unusual South African writer, 
William Plomer, is skillfully mapped 
for readers new to his many works, in 
William Plomer, a biography-review by 
Lt . -Col.~R. Doyle, Jr. of the 
Citadel faculty. 

Colonel Doyle, a native Virginian, 
has published a number of critical 
essays, most dealing with twentieth
century literature . His full-length 
study, The Pdet;y of Robert Frost, 
was pubTTShe s1muTfaneously~outh 
Africa and the United States. 

Visiting Professor of American Lite
rature at the Universities of Cape 
Town and the Witwatersrand, Doyle's 
essays have been published in a num
ber of South African periodicals. 

Colonel Doyle's 169-page book on 
British-born William Plomer was pub
lished this spring by Twayne Publish
ers, New York, as part of Twayne's 
World Authors Series. 

* * * * * * * 
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